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(FHWA Approved: 7/16/08  ) 
 
TO:  DISTRICT CONSTRUCTION ENGINEERS 
 
FROM: Brian Blanchard, Director, Office of Construction 
 
COPIES: David Sadler, Chester Henson, Jim Mills, Leslie McCarthy (FHWA), Bob 

Burleson (FTBA) 
 
SUBJECT: CHANGES TO INDEX 11200, 11300 AND 11860 
 
This memo is issued to allow the contractor to use the recent changes to Index 11200 and 
11860 of the Design Standards.  Please refer to the attached Design Standards.   

• Index 11200, Sheet 1 or 3, was modified to allow a horizontal panel splice at an interior Z 
bar support if the sign panel is deeper than 10 feet, (instead of 12 feet).  

 
• Index 11200, Sheet 2 of 3, General Note for the Foundation, was modified to allow clean 

sand placed using hydraulic methods (or flowable fill), to fill the void around the 
precast foundation. 

 
• Index 11200, Sheet 3 of 3, was modified to allow Class I (Special) Concrete in the 

foundation (instead of Class II Concrete). 
 

• Index 11300, Sheet 1 of 1, was modified to allow a horizontal panel splice at an interior Z 
bar support if the sign panel is deeper than 10 feet, (instead of 12 feet). 

 
• Index 11860, Sheet 4 of 8, was modified to allow eliminating the centerline Z bracket 

wind beam if the horizontal or vertical dimension of the sign is 30 inches or less (instead 
of requiring all three Z bracket wind beams regardless of the size). 
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These Interim Indices are dated 01/01/08 and will not be referenced in contracts until the 
July 2008 letting.  For all projects let prior to July 2008, this memorandum serves as 
a blanket approval to process a $0.00 contract change to allow the use of these 
Interim Indices.  A copy of this memorandum should be attached to the Work 
Order or Supplemental Agreement.   
 
If you have any questions, please contact Stefanie Maxwell at (850) 414-4314. 
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